
AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 14th day of June, 2021
  Present                                  Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor
                                             Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman 
                                             Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman (remote)
                                                     Scott M. Manley, Councilman (remote)

                                                     Anthony R. LoBiondo, Councilman (remote)
Also Present 

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town (remote)




Joseph P. Pedi, Town Clerk

      Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
     No changes
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT
     MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

     of $1, 177,752.46. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley
     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  
     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
     Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6. PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Introductory Local Law 3 of 2021 – Hotel Occupancy Tax

     Town Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Joseph Pedi if all of the proper postings and    

     publications were completed. Town Clerk Pedi said notice of this meeting had been posted 

     on the Town website since June 1, 2021 and in Town Hall also on June 1, 2021.

     It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on June 3, 2021 and in the Orange County 

     Post on June 4, 2021. This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under 
     New York State Law.
     MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to open the Public Hearing at 7:01 p.m.

     Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor introduced Introductory Local Law 3 of 2021 that 

     will impose a tax of 5% upon the rent for every occupancy of a room or rooms in a hotel or 
     motel in the Town of Newburgh, except for occupancies by certain governments, public 
     corporations, not-for-profit entities when required documentation of exemption is 
     presented or permanent residents.
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    Public Comments
    Donette Smith of Rockwood Drive noted that this legislation was sponsored
    through the State Senate by State Senator James Skoufis and Assemblyman

    Jonathan Jacobson.

    Martin Milano of Cronomer Heights Drive is an owner of hotels and Mr. Milano

    feels that the addition of a Town Hotel Tax is not appropriate for a local

    economy that is emerging from the pandemic. Mr. Milano feels that the
    addition of a Town Hotel Tax will increase hotel expenses to such a high level

    that potential customers will look to book hotels in other municipalities

    where the tax surcharges are less. Mr. Milano just feels that the timing is

    not right.  Councilwoman Elizabeth Greene suggested that Mr. Milano may

    have a legitimate concern. Donette Smith of Rockwood Drive also agreed

    with Mr. Milano. Councilman Anthony LoBiondo felt that other local municipalities

    have already imposed hotel taxes and that it is appropriate for the Town of

    Newburgh to impose a hotel tax.
    MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public Hearing at 7:15 p.m.

    Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

    Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

7. PUBLIC HEARING (7:10 p.m.): Introductory Local Law 2 of 2021 – Temporary Outdoor

     Dining Permits

     Town Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Joseph Pedi if all of the proper postings and    

     publications were completed. Town Clerk Pedi said notice of this meeting had been posted 

     on the Town website since June 1, 2021 and in Town Hall also on June 1, 2021.

     It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on June 3, 2021 and in the Orange County 

     Post on June 4, 2021. This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under 
     New York State Law.
     MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to open the Public Hearing at 7:16 p.m.

     Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
     Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor introduced Introductory Local Law 2 of 2021 that 

     will allow for the controlled utilization of certain outdoor spaces for dining activities, for a 

     limited period of time, to assist business establishments in recovery from the effects of the 

     COVID-19 pandemic emergency.
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     Public Comments
     William Fetter of Rockwood Drive inquired whether restaurant owners would use this

     Local Law to bypass the Planning Board if the restaurant owner decides to construct

     a permanent outdoor dining facility. Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor said that

     this Local Law is only for temporary outdoor facilities. Any permanent outdoor 

     facility must go through the Planning Board.
      MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to close the Public Hearing at 7:21 p.m.

     Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.        
8. PUBLIC HEARING (7:20 p.m.):  Chadwick Lake Resiliency Improvements Project Cost    

     Increase
     Town Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Joseph Pedi if all of the proper postings and    

     publications were completed. Town Clerk Pedi said notice of this meeting had been posted 

     on the Town website since May 27, 2021 and in Town Hall also on May 27, 2021.

     It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on May 27, 2021 and in the Orange County 

     Post on May 28, 2021. This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under 
     New York State Law.
     MOTION made by Councilman Manley to open the Public Hearing at 7:22 p.m.

     Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
    The Town’s Engineering Department and the Engineer’s Representative            

     have advised that the bids on the construction of the permanent improvements to

     the Chadwick Lake Reservoir and Walter Filtration Plant have come in higher than

     the original cost estimate prepared in 2019. The Project Engineers, MHE, have 

     prepared a revised report which shows a new total estimated project cost of

     $2,209,229 which represents an increase of $385,329 over the 2019 estimate

     of $1,823,900 which was provided by New York City.
     Public Comments
     William Fetter of Rockwood Drive asked how many companies bid on this project

     and asked whether we have time to rebid the project. Representative of the Town

     Engineer Patrick Hines indicated that three companies submitted bids on the general

     construction, three companies submitted bids on the HVAC, two companies submitted

     bids on the plumbing and one company submitted bids on the electrical portion.

     Mr. Hines indicated that there is no time to entertain a new bidding process because

     the project needs to be completed before the Aqueduct shuts down in October, 2022.

     Terri Blancato-Horton of Lakeside Road commented that Congressman Sean Maloney

     was able to arrange a $3,700,000 stipend for municipalities in the Hudson Valley.
     Ms. Horton inquired whether any of this money can be used for this project.

     Town Supervisor Piaquadio said that once this money is formally obtained by the

     Town, consideration would certainly be given to use some of that money for this project.

     Mr. Piaquadio and Mr. Hines also commented that negotiations with New York City

     is ongoing in an attempt to obtain a larger grant from them.
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     William Fetter of Rockwood Drive asked if another Public Hearing will be scheduled

     if the cost increase should become greater than $2,209,229. Attorney for the

     Town Mark Taylor said if this should occur, another Public Hearing will be scheduled.

     Mr. Fetter also asked what would happen if the contractor fails to meet his deadline.

     Patrick Hines indicated that there are liquidated damages should be contractor be

     late.
     MOTION made by Councilman Manley to close the Public Hearing at 7:33 p.m.

     Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

     Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
9. FLEET DEPARTMENT: Approval to Create and Post Position for Automotive Mechanic

    Highway Superintendent Mark Hall requests approval to create and post the position
    for an automotive mechanic for Fleet Maintenance.

    MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to approve the request to create and post the 

    position for an automotive mechanic for Fleet Maintenance.

    Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

    Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

    Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

10. CODE COMPLIANCE DEPARTMENT:

       A. Approval to Conduct Carnival at Newburgh Mall

            Dreamland Amusements Inc. requests approval to conduct a carnival at the
            Newburgh Mall from June 17, 2021 to June 27, 2021. Both Code Compliance

            and the Police Department have approved the application and Dreamland

            Amusements is in contact with the Orange County Health Department to

            adhere to all current pandemic protocol for outdoor gatherings.

            MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request of Dreamland

            Amusements Inc. to conduct a carnival at the Newburgh Mall from 

            June 17, 2021 to June 27, 2021. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

            Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

       B. Approval for Electrical Inspector “Inspections on Time”

            MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the company “Inspections

            On Time” from Middletown, New York as an electrical inspector for the Town.

            Electrical Inspectors are paid by the electrical contractor.

            Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

            Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

       C. Approval for Road Name – “Matt’s Lane”

            MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the name of “Matt’s Lane”

            for a private road for the Weber Lot Subdivision located on Mill Street in

            Wallkill. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

            Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
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11. ACCOUNTING DEPARTMENT: Approval to Hire Principal Payroll Clerk

       Town Accountant Ronald Clum requests approval to hire Christine Furey as a
       full time Provisional Principal Payroll Clerk with an hourly salary of $19.9795.

       Ms. Furey will need to complete her paperwork, physical, drug/alcohol testing

       and fingerprints. Her anticipated start date would be on or after June 21, 2021.

       MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve the hire of Christine Furey as a

       full time Provisional Principal Payroll Clerk with an hourly salary of $19.9795.

       Ms. Furey will need to complete her paperwork, physical, drug/alcohol testing

       and fingerprints. Her anticipated start date would be on or after June 21, 2021.

       Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

12. RECREATION DEPARTMENT: 

       A. Approval to Hire Two Replacement Seasonal Camp Counselors

            Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation James Presutti requests

            approval to hire Marisa Fagan and Allen Mirabel to the positions of seasonal 
            Recreation Aides at the hourly rate of $15.31. Ms. Fagan will be replacing Terrance 
            Brathwaite and Mr. Mirabel will be replacing Mackenzie Kirby. Both were 

            previously approved and have since declined their positions. The anticipated start

            date for both is June 21, 2021.

            MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the hire of Marisa Fagan and 

            Allen Mirabel to the positions of seasonal Recreation Aides at the hourly rate of $15.31.
            The anticipated start date is June 21, 2021. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

            Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

       B. Approval to Modify Salary of One Camp Counselor

            Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation James Presutti requests

            approval to increase the hourly salary of Kerry O’Connell from the previously

            approved hourly rate of $15.31 to a new hourly rate of $16.31. Ms. O’Connell

            will be acting as the COVID Compliance Coordinator for the Summer Camp

            which is why the increase is being requested.

            MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the increase in the hourly

            salary of Kerry O’Connell from the previously approved hourly rate of $15.31 

            to a new hourly rate of $16.31. Ms. O’Connell will be acting as the COVID 

            Compliance Coordinator for the Summer Camp which is why the increase is 

            being requested. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

            Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
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        C. Approval to Hire Seasonal Recreation Aide

            Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation James Presutti requests

            approval to hire Bridget DeSantis as a Seasonal Recreation Aide at an hourly

            salary of $15.31. The proposed hire date in June 21, 2021.

            MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the hire of Bridget DeSantis 

            as a Seasonal Recreation Aide at an hourly salary of $15.31. The proposed hire 

            date in June 21, 2021. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

            Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

       D. Approval to Begin Process to Hire Full Time Recreation Leader

            Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation James Presutti requests

            approval to begin the process to hire for the position of a full time

            Recreation Leader. This position became vacant upon the resignation of

            Lisa Marcantonio on April 13, 2021.

            MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request to begin the

            process to hire for the position of a full time Recreation Leader.
            Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

            Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    

13. ANIMAL CONTROL: 
       A. T-94 Withdrawal for Flannery Animal Hospital
            Tracey Carvell of Animal Control requests authorization to use the T-94 

            account to pay for veterinarian services from Flannery Animal Hospital

            for a total of $358.96 of which $177.40 were for canine services and $181.56

            were for feline services.
           MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to authorize the use of the T-94 

           account to pay for veterinarian services from Flannery Animal Hospital

           for a total of $358.96 of which $177.40 were for canine services and $181.56

           were for feline services. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

           Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      B. Approval to Hire Two Part Time Shelter Helpers

           Police Chief Donald Campbell requests approval to hire Rayna Pierce as a 

           part time Shelter Helper, effective on or after June 28, 2021, at a rate of

           $15.31 per hour pending successful completion of fingerprinting, drug/alcohol
           screening and physical.

           MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the hire of Rayna Pierce as a 

           part time Shelter Helper, effective on or after June 28, 2021, at a rate of

           $15.31 per hour pending successful completion of fingerprinting, drug/alcohol

           screening and physical. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo.

           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

           Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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           Police Chief Donald Campbell requests approval to hire Linda Kane as a 

           part time Shelter Helper, effective on or after June 28, 2021, at a rate of

           $15.31 per hour pending successful completion of fingerprinting, drug/alcohol

           screening and physical.

           MOTION made by Councilman Manley to approve the hire of Linda Kane as a 

           part time Shelter Helper, effective on or after June 28, 2021, at a rate of

           $15.31 per hour pending successful completion of fingerprinting, drug/alcohol

           screening and physical. Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo.

           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

           Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

       C. Approval to Hire Part Time Animal Control Officer

           Police Chief Donald Campbell requests approval to hire Lisa Rodriguez as 

           a Part Time Animal Control Officer effective on or after June 28, 2021, at a rate of

           $15.31 per hour pending successful completion of fingerprinting, drug/alcohol

           screening and physical.

           MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the hire of Lisa Rodriguez as 

           a Part Time Animal Control Officer effective on or after June 28, 2021, at a rate of

           $15.31 per hour pending successful completion of fingerprinting, drug/alcohol

           screening and physical. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

           Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

14. HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: Resolution Requesting New York State Department

       of Transportation Traffic Study for Intersection of State Route 32 and

       Chestnut Lane

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor presented a resolution requesting the 

       New York State Department of Transportation to conduct a traffic study for 
       for the intersection of State Route 32 and Chestnut Lane.

       MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to adopt the resolution requesting the 

       New York State Department of Transportation to conduct a traffic study for 
       for the intersection of State Route 32 and Chestnut Lane.

       Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

15. RESOLUTION: Approval of Revised Public Employer Health Emergency Plan

      MOTION made by Councilman Manley to adopt the revised Public Employer Health

      Emergency Plan for the Town of Newburgh. The most recent revision is dated

      April 28, 2021.  Motion seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.
      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

      Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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16. TOWN SUPERVISOR: Purchase of HVAC for Town Hall Meeting Room
       Town Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the forty year old air conditioning system

       in the Town Hall Meeting Room needs to be replaced. Although the purchase of a new 

       system would be classified as a public works procurement which requires competitive

       bidding as dictated by state law, the estimated cost is less than the $35,000 threshold

       which allows the override of the quote and bid procedures outlined in the

       Town’s Procurement Policy and State Law if the Town Supervisor obtains

       consensus from the Town Board or when either in the interest of time and efficiency, 

       or when there is a basis in past history, general knowledge, urgent need or in
       an emergency when the health, safety or property of the Town or its residents

       would be endangered.
       With this in mind, be it moved that the Town Board hereby authorizes the Town

       Supervisor to override the Town’s Procurement Policy in the interest of time and

       efficiency and due to the urgent need for the repair of the Town Hall Meeting

       Room air conditioning system so that the health of employees and Town residents

       are not endangered by unhealthy indoor temperatures while the affairs of Town

       government are conducted before the public. 

       Be it further moved that a contract for the repair of the air conditioning system

       is hereby awarded to Armistead Mechanical at a cost of $21,450 with change

       orders, if necessary, not to exceed a total cost of $30,000.

       MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to allow the Town Supervisor to 
       override the bidding process for an emergency purchase of a HVAC

       system for the Meeting Hall at Town Hall from Armistead Mechanical Inc

       for a cost not to exceed $30,000. Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

       Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.    
17. ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT

      A. Gardnertown Road/Gidney Avenue Culvert Replacement – Change Order 1

           The Town Engineering Department requests approval for a Change Order

           increasing the cost of the project by $55,045.13 to accommodate the discovery

           of a 12 inch diameter water line crossing the culvert instead of an 8 inch diameter
           water line as was originally thought. The change order increase will allow the

           contractor to upgrade pipes, valves and fittings for the 12 inch water line. 

           In addition, the Change Order increase will allow compliance with certain requirements

           of “Ten States Standards” for below grade steam crossing.

           MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the increase of $55,045.13

           associated with Change Order 1 for the Gardnertown Road/Gidney Avenue Culvert 
           Replacement Project. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.
           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

           Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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      B. North Fletcher Drive Watermain Extension – Change Order 1
           The Town Engineering Department requests approval for a Change Order

           increasing the cost of the project by $29,700.00 to accommodate removing

           all existing service laterals from the 16 inch main rather than leave them buried

           in place creating potential future conflicts during excavation within the roadway.
           MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the increase of $29,700.00

           associated with Change Order 1 for the North Fletcher Drive Watermain Extension
           Project.  Motion seconded by Councilman LoBiondo.
           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

           Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      C. Release of Stormwater Management and Erosion Security for Ready Coffee

           The Town Engineering Department requests approval to release the stormwater

           security posted for Ready Coffee in the amount of $34,500.00. The consulting firm

           McGoey, Hauser and Edsall (MHE) reviewed the conditions at the site and found

           that the stormwater improvements have been installed consistent with the

           approved plans.

           MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene to release the release the stormwater

           security posted for Ready Coffee in the amount of $34,500.00. The consulting firm

           McGoey, Hauser and Edsall (MHE) reviewed the conditions at the site and found

           that the stormwater improvements have been installed consistent with the

           approved plans. Motion seconded by Councilman Manley.

           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

           Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

           Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
18. ANNOUNCEMENTS
       Councilwoman Greene wanted to thank Town residents for the excellent attendance
       at the Memorial Day ceremony conducted at Town Hall and subsequently, for the

       parade despite the inclement weather.

       Councilman Ruggiero wanted residents to understand that the Town Hotel Tax

       will only represent 5% of the hotel occupancy fee, not the 18% that was discussed.

       Mr. Ruggiero reminded residents that other municipalities have a hotel tax and

       it is time for the Town of Newburgh to impose a hotel tax. Mr. Ruggiero also

       wanted to remind residents that the next concert at Chadwick Lake Park is scheduled

       for June 17, 2021. Mr. Ruggiero extended his thanks to Deputy Supervisor Scott Manley

       for Mr. Manley’s efforts in creating the Pandemic Plan along with Gerald Canfield of

       Code Compliance. Lastly, Mr. Ruggiero wanted to commend the Town Engineering

       Group for their proactive thinking with the current Engineering projects. Even though

       the Town is spending more money up front, the long term effects will ultimately

       benefit the Town.

       Deputy Supervisor/Councilman Manley wanted to remind residents that the
       concert cancelled on June 3, 2021 is being rescheduled to June 24, 2021.

       Councilman LoBiondo also wished to thank the public for the excellent attendance

       at the Memorial Day activities.
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19. PUBLIC COMMENTS
       Donette Smith of Rockwood Drive asked if the Town will host Community Day.
       Town Supervisor Piaquadio said the Town will not be hosting Community Day

       during the Independence Day holiday but the Town may conduct Community

       Day in September if conditions permit it. Ms Smith also asked if there was any

       progress on the mix use community planned for the area adjacent to Colden

       Park on Route 17K. Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor indicated that work
       is being done on the required zoning amendment.

20. ADJOURNMENT
             MOTION made by Councilman LoBiondo to adjourn the meeting at 8:04 p.m.
             Motion seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;  

      Councilman Manley – yes; Councilman LoBiondo – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

      Meeting adjourned at 8:04 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

Joseph P. Pedi

Town Clerk
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